CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 21 JUNE 2010
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m.

1.
Welcome:
Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:
Mayor Sally Betts, Councillor Kerryn Sloan, Julie McAlpin
3.
Attendance:
As per attendance sheets (16 participants) including      
Councillors Mora Main and Tony Kay, and Ms Mary Shiner, Community 


Consultation Coordinator, Waverley Council
4. Correction:
The minutes from the previous meeting of 19 /04/2010 were corrected as follows:

· The reference to “$100” in item 9 line 4 to be replaced with “$25”

5.
Minutes Passed:
Save the amendment referred to in item 4, the Minutes of 19/04/2010 




were accepted and passed as a true record.





Proposed by: Margaret Hope, Seconded by Cr Tony Kay. 
6.
MOTIONS PASSED/REQUESTS FOR ACTION FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL:
a)
REVIEW PEDESTRIAN CROSSING AT VICTORIA STREET WEST –  

Motion

Charing Cross Precinct moves that Council conducts a review of the signalised pedestrian 
crossing points at the 6 Way intersection of Bronte Road, Victoria Street and Carrington Road at 
Charing Cross and that Council writes to the RTA, the Member for Coogee Mr Paul Pearce, 
and the Waverley Police with a view to improving pedestrian safety at Charing Cross, 
particularly Victoria Street West. Further, the Precinct requests that a scatter crossing is 
implemented particularly given the high concentration of school children crossing the 
intersection. In this regard, Ms Mary O’Malley is willing to coordinate this project.


Proposed by Cr Mora Main. Seconded by Pat Kenny. Unanimously passed

b)
7 – 11 CONVENIENCE STORE (OLD THEO’S MILKBAR)


The Precinct expressed its disappointment with Waverley Council in that it lacks the will to give 
substantial support  to maintain the heritage values of Charing Cross.  For example, despite the 
conditions attached to the DA concerning the renovations of 7-11 Convenience Store (Theo’s), 
some lead-light windows have been allowed to be boxed in again and obscured and the  DCP 
paint colour guidelines for above awnings have been ignored. 
c)
CHARING CROSS PLANTER BOXES


Mary Shiner offered to speak with Libby O’Neill regarding the ongoing up keep of the planter 
boxes in the Charing Cross shopping strip as one box is flooded and another has dead plants in it.
7.
UPDATED MATTERS


a)
INDIAN TAKE AWAY



There is currently a section 96 application submitted by the applicant to replace the front 


door with a glass front door. The application is yet to be determined as Council is  


awaiting further information from the applicant.


b)
COMMON DRIVEWAY IN MCPHERSON STREET



Waiting on Mayor Sally Betts to provide the Precinct with ownership details of the 


 affected driveway.


c)
PARKING - CABLES PLACE & SANTA MARINA


The Precinct asked Council in April 2009 to consider reducing the time allowed to park 


in Cables Place from 2 hours to 1 hour and increase parking restrictions to 8.00 am to 


8.00 pm, Monday to Friday.  Council’s response is that the study will require surveying 


residents in the whole of Area D, not just Cables Place. Timing of this survey is unknown 

due to staff shortage. Cr Kay advised that there are timing discrepancies in adjoining 


streets in Area D regarding parking time restrictions and that these inconsistencies are to 


be dealt with.

d)
GREENING OF HIGH STREET



Rita Uechtritz, a High Street property owner, provided an update of this project. Ms 


Uechtritz has been in contact with Meghan Fitzgibbon of Waverley Council who has 


been very helpful with this initiative. Rita asked that Mary Shiner pass on her personal 


thanks to Meghan for all her assistance. Rita spoke of the following considerations:

· a possibility of tidying up a garden at the end of High Street.

· vine planting an option for the back lane if residents agree.

· Council has offered to coordinate a clean up for the High Street area.
· the back lane has had (or is to have) its rubbish removed.
· small area outside resident’s property will not support  a tree but may allow for vines, if owner consents

Rita’s email address for any one who wishes to become involved with this project is: rita.uechtritz@bigpond.com
e)
BRONTE ROAD PARKING


Precinct asked Council to consider introducing a resident parking scheme along the 
whole of Bronte Road from Bellagio’s café to Leichhardt Street. Currently only 
properties between 285 - 301 Bronte Road are covered by this scheme. Council 
conducted a survey of the relevant properties – of 25 people were surveyed, 9 were in 
favour of restricted parking, 7 were against.


As there was no majority, the proposal has been rejected.


Survey residents/ property owners between 285 – 301 Bronte Road who are part of the 
existing resident parking scheme will be consulted as to whether they would like 
resident 
parking scheme signage installed in front of their properties.

f)
BARK HYATT - 85 CARRINGTON ROAD


Council officers have inspected the business and have found that it is operating within its 
operating conditions
8.
REPORT FROM COMMUNITY CRIME MEETING WITH THE POLICE

Amelia Fox and Pat Kenny attended on behalf of the Precinct. The meetings are to be held every 
3 months and were reported as useful. Mary Shiner has asked the Commander and his team to 
make minutes of these meetings available as notes are often not taken by attendees. Also Mary 
Shiner has asked that the meeting time be moved to a 5.30 pm start to facilitate greater 
attendance.

9
CHARING CROSS PUBS AND RESIDENTS


Mora Main thanked Danny Caretti for all his work in creating and chairing this sub committee 
and all agreed that it is a positive step to dealing with the Hotel issues of noise, security and 
rubbish.


Pub owners have indicated that they appreciate the feedback.

Charing Cross Hotel has lodged a DA to build a covering over its beer garden which should assist 
noise attenuation.


Property owner, Stephen Bodnar, complained that his property which adjoins one of the hotels, is 
still subjected to the dumping of rubbish, vomit, broken glass and the Council bins have been 
stolen. Mr Bodnar is to write to the sub committee who will address this issue at the next sub 
committee meeting.

10.
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS


a)
GRAHAM MEMORIAL CHURCH



The neighbours have been interviewed and a meeting is to be held with Church 



representatives and affected residents to discuss the conditions attaching to the DA. The 


Church representatives present at the meeting stated that the Church is more than willing 


to address the issues regarding noise emanation but believe that the conditions attaching 


to the DA are unduly harsh. The Precinct’s DA representative and Cr Main said that 


when a service was being conducted, the amplified sound emanating from the Church 


was extremely loud.
11
BRONTE RSL


Danny Caretti read out an email from the Bronte Precinct regarding this development. It involves 
the re-development of the existing Bronte RSL to an aged care facility which will 
accommodate high care, low care and independent living compartments. There is concern by the 
local residents who fear that this aged care facility will be an extensive development as the area 
covers 2200 square meters, however no information is yet available as to the size and bulk of the 
development. 
Crs Main & Kay said that the Council has not seen any plans. Cr Kay 
indicated that the application will be considered by a regional panel where panel members are 
appointed by the NSW government.
12
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


Mary Shiner thanked the outgoing executive and presided over the election of new office bearers.


The positions were filled as follows:


Convenor:
Danny Caretti elected. Danny is on leave until February 2011. Mark 




Causer to be co-opted as co convenor but failing that, Margaret Hope, Isabel St 



Leon & Litsa Mellos to chair one meeting each in Danny’s absence.


Secretary:
Litsa Mellos


DA Representatives:
Margaret Hope & Emma Robinson (assisting)


Traffic Representive:
Pat Kenny

Next Charing Cross Precinct meeting is scheduled for Monday, 16 August 2010
The Meeting closed at 9.35pm.
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